January 2009

AMA #197 IMAA #687

Glitch Busters



Next Club Meeting: Tuesday January 6, 2009

@

William Penn High School - Cafeteria 2

Next Club Event: Freeze Fly Jan 1, 2009

Inside this issue:

Prez Sez	1
Minutes	2

Auction Report 3

Contacts 4

Freeze Fly January 1, 2009

The Prez Sez

I want to wish you all a happy and healthy New Year!

Don't forget the Freeze Fly on New Years Day. We'll supply hot and cold drinks, dogs and burgers etc. Feel free to bring a favorite dish or dessert.

As we start the New Year we seem to be in pretty good shape; Warbirds applications are already starting. Mark will be heading up an IMAC meet again.

Bill Bouchard reports that there wasn't enough interest shown to justify a bus trip to WRAM, but he's looking into the possibility of a passenger van rental or car pool; get in touch with him if you are interested.

There was a small incident with a disgruntled hunter this month in anticipation of the antler less deer season. Remember that they have the right and privilege to hunt the property as long as they follow the rules. Don't do anything to antagonize them and don't be confrontational. Leave the settlement of disputes to the park authorities.

Silent Knights club has been flying at Holy Angels gymnasium on Saturday nights, and I had asked if we could invite more people to fly. Unfortunately, the gymnasium was overwhelmed by 37 flyers. Sadly the invitation to other than SKSS members has had to be withdrawn in order to manage the mayhem. Anyone who has a lead for another place to fly indoors should contact me, maybe we can get something bigger. Tony Nunez, who arranged for the use of Holy Angels regrets the withdrawal of the invitation, but if you were there you would understand.

John

Delaware R/C Club Meeting Minutes for Tuesday December 2, 2008

General Membership Meeting of the Delaware R/C Club Tuesday December 2, 2008

- President John Kirchstein called to order at 7:30PM
- Guests: Anthony?
- Show and tell: Dick Slutz brought an electric Butterfly made in foam.
- Treasurer Report:: John Kirchstein (Mark McQuaide was out of town).
- Committee Reports:
 - Auction: Dick Stewart
- Old Business:
 - Dues can de paid online by PayPal.
 - We will no longer have a discount for web delivery for the newsletter.
 - Waiting to see if the parks filed a police report on the vandalism.
 - Tim Asbury is looking into insurance on the club equipment.
- New Business:
 - Next event is the Freeze Fly January 1, 2009.
 - Looking for someone to coordinate events.
 - WRAM Show Contact Bill Bouchard at (302)656-2270 or

WilliamBouchard@earthlink.net

• Indoor electric fly at Holy Angels on December 13th & 27th, 2008.

Submitted by: Greg Schock / Secretary

Annual Club Auction Report

The Delaware R/C Club Auction was the place to be on November 8th. The largest turnout ever and they brought money this time! Table sales were extended out into the hallway since tables were sold out a month before the event. The set up team were let into the school 15 minutes before 8 am and had the area ready for business 30 minutes early for the second year in a row. "Teamwork does pay off".

Thanks to all who helped, Scotty Moyer for registration, Brandon Russell for sales & table master, Tony Albence & Tim Asbury our auctioneers, Stan Michalski, Gary Resinger & Paul Bryk for raffle ticket & auction sales, Boy Scouts Troop 30 for the outstanding food and custodian Vinny for security. A special <a href="mailto:thank.you_to Mike Donato for helping me with my table sales while I wandered around trying to act as "CD in Charge"."

Winners:

50/50 - Nancy Lomax

Raffle: Airtronics 2.4 radio - Greg Schock

E-flite Taylorcraft 450 - Tim Emory

Delaware R/C Club - gain \$535

Submitted by: CD - Dick Stewart

Dues for 2009 are payable online

We have setup the website and our membership application so that you may now download the application, fill it out on-screen, mail it to Mark and pay the dues by PayPal. Presently, you must go to PayPal and send the money to the dues address: dues@delawarerc.org



Glitch Busters is a monthly publication of the Delaware R/C Club: WWW.DelawareRC.org

President: John Kirchstein John@kirchstein.net

V. P.: Tim Asbury spyderr@verizon.net

Secretary: Greg Schock dadschock@msn.com

Treasurer: Mark McQuaide markmcquaide@verizon.net

Safety Officer: John Kirchstein John@kirchstein.net

N/L Editor: Vaughn LeSage vlesage@verizon.net

Set Your Course for Upcoming Club Events		
Freeze Fly	January 1, 2009	

Additional Waypoints of Interest		
2009 WRAM Show	February 20-22, 2009	